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RECOMMENDATION





MTA staff recommends the Board of Directors support SB 1740. 





PROVISIONS





Existing law establishes the Service Authority for Freeway Emergencies (SAFE); commonly called the call box program.  This law specifies the powers and responsibilities and administrative requirements of SAFEs around the state.





This bill will authorize SAFEs to establish policies for the retention of agency documents.





IMPACT ANALYSIS





SB 1740 is an element in the MTA’s 2001-2002 Legislative Program.  In that program the MTA Board of Directors authorized staff to pursue a number of legislative proposals including authorization for SAFEs to develop record retention policies.  Staff approached Senator Kevin Murray who agreed to carry this legislation.  





SB 1740 is an administrative change to the SAFE authorizing statute that would clarify an oversight in the original legislation. The powers, responsibilities and certain administrative requirements of SAFEs are outlined in the original statute.  Requirements related to records retention were not addressed and SAFEs as statutorily separate agencies have had no authorization or governing statute to develop record retention policies. 





SB 1740 would provide SAFEs with the authorization to develop such policies as appropriate for each agency.





Staff, therefore, recommends a support position on AB 1912.
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